
  
Jeffrey W. Cown, Director 
 
EPD Director’s Office  
2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive  
Suite 1456, East Tower 
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
404-656-4713 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Mr. Eric Duff 

Georgia Department of Transportation 

Office of Environmental Services 

600 W. Peachtree Street, NW, 16th Floor 

Atlanta, Georgia 30308 

Attention: John Reeves 

 

Re: GDOT Project PI # 311005 & 0012701 

 Interstate 16/Interstate 75 Interchange Reconstruction 

 Bibb County 

 BV-011-20-02 Extension 

 

 

Dear Mr. Duff: 

 

 The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has received your letter dated June 6, 2025, 

requesting a buffer variance time extension for the above referenced project.  The authorization of BV-

011-20-02 is set to expire on July 2, 2025.  As per DNR Rule 391-3-7-.05(8), a buffer variance time 

extension may be granted for a period of up to five years.  

 

 This extension to a previously approved buffer variance will not affect the project’s original 
concept, does not change the amount of buffer encroachments and is only an extension of the proposed 

expiration date.  Buffer impacts authorized by the original variance must be completed within five years 

of the date of this letter.  A buffer variance time extension may be issued only once.  Conditions 1–6 

specified in the attached July 2, 2020, approval remain in effect.  

 

 You remain obligated and responsible for complying with the provisions of any other law or 

regulations of any federal, local or additional State authority; however, the aforementioned are not 

obligated to permit this project if they do not concur with its concept of development/control. 

 

 If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Jonathan Calabria-Russell, 

Environmental Compliance Specialist, Erosion and Sedimentation Control Unit, Nonpoint Source 

Program, at (470) 512-9182. 

 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

       

      Jeffrey W. Cown 

      Director 

JWC:jc-r 

June 27, 2025
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File: BV-011-20-02 

 

Attachment 

 

cc:  

 GDOT IOEQ Inbox 

 Cherral Dempsey, GDOT Project Manager  

 Carla Benton-Hooks, GDOT Environmental Analyst 

 GDOT Environmental Inbox 

 EPD-GDOT Inbox 

 Daryl Williams, GDOT ECB 

 Lisa Westberry, GDOT Mitigation  

 Steve Schleiger, DNR, Wildlife Resources Division - Region 3 Fisheries Management  

 Danny Miller, GDOT Area Engineer 

 Tyler Peek, GDOT District Engineer 

 Sujai Veeramachaneni, GDOT Special Projects Coordinator 

 Valerie Wynn, Commissioner, District 1 - Bibb Commissioner  

 Sandy Lawrence, GDOT IOEQ Liaison  
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